

July 29, 2024

Becky Druhan, Minister
Department of Education and Early Childhood Development
4th Floor, Brunswick Place
2021 Brunswick Street
P.O. Box 578
Halifax, Nova Scotia
B3J 2S9

Via Email: educmin@novascotia.ca

Dear Minister Druhan:

Re: Replacement of Uniacke District School

I am writing on behalf of East Hants Municipal Council to draw your attention to the Uniacke District School and to urge the government to consider this school for replacement in the near future.

It is our view that the school, which was built in the 1950s, is past its end of life. Among other ailments, the aging infrastructure prevents multiple toilets in one washroom from flushing at once, doors are falling off of hinges, and the facilities are undersized for its capacity. Uniacke District School is not able to keep pace with our growing community, nor is it serviceable for our existing students.

Thank you for your consideration.

Regards,

Eleanor Roulston, Warden

Eleanor Roylator

cc. John A MacDonald, MLA - <u>mlahantseast@gmail.com</u>

Melissa Sheehy-Richard, MLA - <u>melissa.mlaoffice@gmail.com</u>

Brad Johns, MLA - <u>mlabradjohns@gmail.com</u>